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Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Monday 9th – Wed 11th Oct 
Year 6 Urban Camp 

 

Friday 13th October 
12.40pm 6MM Assembly 

 

2024 Foundation Transition 
9.30-11am Group A 

11.30am-1pm  Group B 
 

Wednesday 18th October 
Division Golf at Mt Xavier 

Golf Club 
 

Friday 20th October 
2.15pm in gym 

Grandparents’ and 
Grandfriends’ Day 

 

2024 Foundation Transition 
 

Monday 23rd October 
Last day for Issue 7 Book 

Club Orders 
 

Friday 27th October 
12.40pm 2CJ Assembly 

 

Free Dress Day – raising 
money for Mercy Works 

 

2024 Foundation Transition 
 

Wednesday 1st November 
Division Cricket 

 

Friday 3rd November 
12.40pm 3NM Assembly 

 

F-2 Junior Sports Day at 
Russell Square 

 

Monday 6th November 
Reporting & Assessment 

Day – Pupil Free Day 
 

Tuesday 7th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday – Pupil Free Day 
 

Friday 10th November 
12.40pm 4CP Assembly 

 

Friday 17th November 
12.40pm F MM Assembly 

 

Yr 3-6 Athletics Day 
at Llanberris 

 
 

Tuesday 21st November 
2024 Foundation 
Information Night  

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
Dear families, 
 
 

As we begin preparations to welcome our 2024 Foundation students to their Transition visits 
to school I thought it might be worth taking a moment to reflect with you about our school, 
and what it is that entices so many families to want to join our community each year. 
 
 

We are immensely proud of our school. Our students and families experience a sense of 
welcome every day when we greet each other in the yard or encounter new friends and old 
in the classrooms and learning areas throughout the day. We know that learning transcends 
the classroom and that every interaction is an encounter with the sacred. 
 
 

Our staff work tirelessly to meet the educational and social needs of all students. Our 
academic results are excellent, and of this we are very proud. We work with each other to 
foster a sense of pride in our work always. Beyond the learning agenda, our school embraces 
diversity and inclusion, where we work hard to build a tapestry of different cultures, 
perspectives and abilities.  
 
 

We encourage all students to explore new encounters through sport, the arts and language 
programs with an emphasis on being open to new experiences and participation. Our focus 
on the Mercy values of Respect, Compassion, Excellence, Justice and Welcome are evident 
in all that we do. This ensures that we live out our school motto: Omnia Cum Deo, meaning 
“All with God”. Our annual Mercy Mass last Friday was a highlight in the year as we 
acknowledged our forebears who have worked so tirelessly to build the great school that we 
have today. 
 
 

As we continue to learn and work together this term, let’s remember that all that we do 
helps to build a strong community. In this way we will always be known as the school that 
puts faith into action every day. No wonder we have so many families seeking Saint Francis 
Xavier as their school of first choice! 
 
God bless, 
 

 
 

Mark Hogbin 
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Wed 22nd – Friday 24th Nov  
Year 5 Kangaroobie Camp 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Tuesday 28th November 
2024 Foundation Transition 

 

Thursday 30th November 
6pm Community Christmas 

Gathering 
 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

St Francis Xavier Feast Day 
celebrations 

 

Wednesday 6th December 
Year 4 Camp 

 

Monday 11th December 
9.30am Mass in the Gym 

 

Wednesday 13th December 
6pm Year 6 Graduation 

In the Gym 
 

Friday 15th December 
Last 2023 student day 

Normal finish time. 

Invitation to Prayer… 

God of love, show us our place in this world 

as channels of your love 

for all the creatures of this earth, 

for not one of them is forgotten in your sight. 

Enlighten those who possess power and money 

that they may avoid the sin of indifference, 

that they may love the common good, advance the weak, 

and care for this world in which we live. 

The poor and the earth are crying out. 

O Lord, seize us with your power and light, 

help us to protect all life, 

to prepare for a better future, 

for the coming of your Kingdom 

of justice, peace, love and beauty. 

Praise be to you! 

Amen.  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

          

Revised End of Day Procedures 
Thanks to all families who have supported us through the changes to our end of day procedures which were instigated 
last term. When we made the changes we said that we would take on feedback and refine the process in time. With 
this in mind from next Monday 16 October we will move to the following procedure: 
3.15pm bus bell will ring for bus students to move to the bus area 
3.20pm end of day bell will ring and all classes including F-1 will move with their teachers to the undercover area for 
collection. Students will assemble in class lines. Students in Yrs. 4 – 6 will gather under the verandah at the rear of the 
gym and will join any remaining students in the undercover area at 3.30pm. Students may be collected from 3.20pm 
in either the undercover area or the gym verandah according to their year level.  
 
Zooper-Dooper Mondays 
What a Zooper way to start the week! Our fantastic Parent Club will be selling Zooper-
Doopers each Monday this term for just 50 cents each. How exciting! 
We are a little concerned that our freezer might be nearing the end of its working life so if 
anyone has a large freezer looking for a new home, we would love to hear from you. 
 
Summer School Uniform 
It’s time to dig out the school sun hats as we prepare for summer uniform this term. Please be mindful that our 
uniform policy also asks that students observe safety regulations regarding jewelry at all times. Your help with this will 
be appreciated. 
 
Class Groupings 2024 
This week teachers will be working on formulating class groupings for 2024. In doing this, academic, social and 
emotional considerations will be taken into account to inform decisions. We are fortunate at St. Francis Xavier to have 
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our teachers plan learning activities that often allow our children to mix across the year group where they are working 
alongside. Next year all our classes will be straight classes again. Prior to teachers working on the construction of 2024 
class groups, all children will be asked to nominate children who they know they can work well with and would like to 
be considered to be in a room with in 2024. 
 
If you would like any requests to be considered, please contact Mark in writing or by email by Friday 13th October.  
While all correspondence will be considered, the final decision will be made by the classroom teachers.   
 
Class Structure for St. Francis Xavier Primary School 2024 
Foundation x 4       Year 1 x 3       Year 2 x 3       Year 3 x 3       Year 4 x 3       Year 5 x 3       Year 6 x 3 
 
 
Please find at the end of this newsletter:  Parish Bulletin; Help your child overcome the fear of making mistakes. 
 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday October 8, 2023       Twenty-seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year A)  
    
Gospel: Matthew 21:33-43  
“Listen to another parable,” Jesus said. “There was once a landowner who planted a vineyard, put a fence around it, 
dug a hole for the winepress, and built a watchtower. Then he let out the vineyard to tenants and went on a journey. 
When the time came to gather the grapes, he sent his slaves to the tenants to receive his share of the harvest. The 
tenants seized his slaves, beat one, killed another, and stoned another. Again the man sent other slaves, more than 
the first time, and the tenants treated them the same way. Last of all he sent his son to them. ‘Surely they will respect 
my son,’ he said. But when the tenants saw the son, they said to themselves, ‘This is the owner's son. Come on, let's 
kill him, and we will get his property!’ So they seized him, threw him out of the vineyard, and killed him. 
“Now, when the owner of the vineyard comes, what will he do to those tenants?” Jesus asked. 
 “He will certainly kill those evil men,” they answered, “and let the vineyard out to other tenants, who will give him his 
share of the harvest at the right time.” 
Jesus said to them, “Haven't you ever read what the Scriptures say? 
‘The stone which the builders rejected as worthless turned out to be the most important of all. 
This was done by the Lord; what a wonderful sight it is!’ 
“And so I tell you,” added Jesus, “the Kingdom of God will be taken away from you and given to a people who will 
produce the proper fruits.”    (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation® )   

  
Gospel reflection: Jesus told this story so that people could understand more about God and what Jesus had come to 
do on earth.  
Like the man who gave the vineyard to his tenants to look after, God has given us the earth and all that is in it. God 
also sent Jesus to show us how to live.   
We are responsible for looking after the earth and all the animals, people and plants that are in it. Can you think of 
ways that we sometimes don’t take as good care of the earth as we should? What happens when we don’t look after 
the earth?   
When we don’t look after the earth, it becomes damaged. We have seen how there are more floods, droughts, storms 
and heatwaves in our world. This extreme weather often affects people who are poorest the most. 
The bad tenants in the gospel story thought only about themselves. Jesus asks us to think about other people too, to 
use the resources of the earth wisely so that everyone can have their fair share, to care for and protect the earth, and 
enjoy the wonders of God’s creation now and in the future.  
  
Our Challenge: What will you do to take care of the earth now and in the future?  (Adapted from CAFOD website)  
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Thank you to our Parish Priest Fr Jorge for celebrating Mass with us at 
St Alipius Church last Friday. We welcomed several of the local Sisters of 
Mercy-their presence and support are a reminder of the wonderful history 
and the values of Catherine McAuley that our school holds dear. Thank you 
to all the families, friends and parish members who joined us and to the 
students, who were so interested, reverent and curious and who 
participated beautifully. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Grand Plans for Grandparents and Grandfriends!  
We invite all Grandparents and Grandfriends to join us for a special liturgy 
on Friday October 20 beginning at 2.15 pm. 
We will gather in the Gym for our liturgy and afterwards the children will 
invite their visitors to tour their classroom and the school. The children 
love the opportunity to show special people where they learn and play; 
and to have the chance to showcase their learning! 
 
If your special person has any specific needs, please let us know so we can 
try and accommodate them. We know a lot of families like to make this an 
afternoon of fun, so children will be able to leave with their Grandparent 

or Grandfriend- please just let your child's teacher know if this is your intention. Bus travellers- if you are leaving 
school with your Grandparent or Grandfriend please ensure you are taken off the bus list. 
 
We look forward to sharing this memorable time together! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
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Curriculum News 

 
 

Welcome to Week Two of Term Four - Term Four is always a busy, productive and celebratory time of the year. 
 

 
 
Inquiry  
Throughout Term Four all children will continue to engage in their termly Inquiry units. Our Inquiry learning sequences 
aim to provide opportunities for children to explore content and skills through real-life scenarios. The concept-based 
learning sequences for this term are: 
 

 FOUNDATION– ANIMALS Great and Small: Children will learn about different features of animals and use their 
imagination to design an animal 
 

 YEAR ONE– Through Generations: Children will integrate their Inquiry learning with their Religious Education 
learning, as they explore traditions and stories from different cultures 
 

 YEAR TWO– Celebrating Differences: Children will be immersed in the rich traditions and cultures of many lands, so 
they can develop a deeper understanding of differences. 
 

 YEAR THREE- Our Island Home: Children will build on their understanding of the geography of Australia. They will 
also learn about Australia’s neighbouring countries and contribute to conversations about what life may be like in 
these places. 
 

 YEAR FOUR- Someone Else's Shoes:  Children will journey with Social justice issues experienced by people with 
disabilities. They will learn about the role that rules and laws play in our community as they share their opinions about 
existing laws. 
 

 YEAR FIVE- Data and Decisions: Children will be engaged in economics and business as they work in groups to 
develop a business plan that they will present to younger students in the school. 
 

 YEAR SIX- Bizarre Bazaar: Children will gain a real life understanding of the design and production process when 
creating a brand new product. The product will be marketed. 
  
Throughout the term it would be great if your child was able to share with you some of their learnings in this area of 
our curriculum.  
 
Enjoy the week ahead, 
 

 

 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement 
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Wellbeing News 
  

 

 

I found this great article from Alexandra of Big Life Journal that I thought I’d share in this week's newsletter about 
helping your children realise that making mistakes is part of learning. I hope you enjoy this positive language and the 
shift of mindset from one of negativity to growth 
 

I’ll never forget the day my son brought home a spelling test with some empty spaces. 
"Hey, buddy," I asked, "if you're not sure about an answer next time, what might you try?" He gave a small shrug. 
"How about just taking a wild guess?" I gently offered.  
His eyes widened, "But what if I get it wrong?" 
For some kids, worrying about making mistakes can feel as real as being scared of those imaginary monsters under 
the bed. 
Here’s the problem. 
This fear can sometimes hold our children back from diving into new adventures or taking on challenges. So, the big 
question - how do we encourage our kids to give things a go, even if it might lead to a mistake or two? 
Here’s a fun approach:  
Introduce "marvellous mistakes" into your family's language. Celebrate them, laugh about them, and show that 
they're just stepping stones on the path to learning and growing. Every new mistake is proof that we had the 
courage to step out and try. 
Here’s how we use “marvellous mistakes” in our family:  
When my son gets a new spelling list, I excitedly say, “Wow, these are all new words!  This is a challenge for sure. So 
I’m expecting some marvellous mistakes from you!” 
And if he happens to spell something incorrectly during our practice, I cheer, “High five! That's learning in action!” 
We then have a little chat on how to ace it the next time around. 
This week’s guide on, “Overcoming the Fear of Making Mistakes,” includes more information and ideas for learning 
to embrace mistakes instead of fearing them. 

 
 

Kind regards,                                                
 

Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader    
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 

Regional Athletics:  
St Francis Xavier was represented by 10 students at the Greater Western Regional Athletics at Llanberris Athletics 
Centre last Friday. All of the students gave their all in their events and produced some amazing results. A special 
mention to Jed Hynes, Mitch Kane, Archer Spackman, Felicity McGrath and Nate Toohey who finished in the top 2 in 
their event and have qualified for the Victorian State Championships later this term. 
 
Golf Tournament 
Following golf clinics in Term 2, Tony Collier has selected a group of students for the Term 4 tournament: These 
students will be notified on PAM very shortly 
The tournament will be held at Mt Xavier Golf Club on Wednesday October 18th. For those selected please see note 
on PAM. 
 
2023 Sports Dates 
 
Term 4: 

 Week 3 - Wednesday October 18th - Division Golf @ Mt Xavier GC 
 Week 5 - Wednesday Nov 1st - Division Cricket 
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 Week 5 - Wednesday Nov 1st - State Athletics @ Lakeside Stadium 
 Week 5 - Friday Nov 3rd - F - 2 Junior Sports Day @ Russell Square 
 Week 6 - Friday Nov 10th - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) v Emmaus @SFX 
 Week 7 - Friday Nov 17th - SFX Yr 3 -6 Athletics Day @ Llanberris 

 
If your child has achieved recent sporting success or a significant sporting achievement, please feel free to contact 
myself, Nev Down or your child's classroom teacher so that we can celebrate and commend their efforts. 
 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to either 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll. 
 
 
Have a wonderful week. 
 
 
 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator   
 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments   
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Community News   
 

 

Basketball Ballarat Term 4 Community Programs 
 

Basketball Ballarat provide children with a fun and safe basketball experience that will serve as an 
introduction to a lifetime involvement in the game. A wide variety of introduction to basketball 

programs are ran by Basketball Ballarat, allowing children to start learning basketball as young as 2 
years old. 

Basketball Ballarat’s introduction to basketball programs: 

 Aussie Hoops – perfect for children aged 4 – 7 years 

 Rookie Hoops – perfect for children aged 8 – 11 years 

 All Abilities Rookie Hoops – perfect for children aged 5 – 18 years whom are living with a 
Disability 

 Mini Miners – perfect for kindergarten aged children, 2 – 4 years 

 Next Level – suited for domestic players 2011-2013 born 
Registrations are now open for all community hoops programs, with the programs starting the week 

beginning October 9th. 
 

For more information and to register: Community – Ballarat Basketball 
For further details please contact Zack Cummins via email programs@ballaratbasketball.com 

or call reception on (03) 5338 1220 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 


